## TWO INLETS LAKE ASSOCIATION MINUTES/ANNUAL MEETING 6/12/22

The Annual Meeting of the Two Inlets Lake Association was called to order at 4:32 pm by President, Glen Wolters. 16 members were present. Everyone stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members present were introduced. Tom Stueber has resigned as the Director of the North end of the lake, leaving this position open for a volunteer. Two lake residents passed away this past year, and a moment of silence was observed on their behalf.

Secretary Debby Facey read the Minutes from the 2021 Annual Meeting, which were approved by Roxanne Eischens and seconded by Susan Wolters. Treasurer Dorothy Noyes reports a balance in checking of \$2,487.41, with money spent on new buoys and food. \$680 in dues from last year was added. No current value of the CD was provided. June Goetzke approved the Treasurer's Report, with a second by Don James.

Dorothy does not have loons on the nest on her property this year. There is a nest on the corner with two loons and one surviving chick. The area eagles are hunting geese.

Kay James discussed the Salvation Army bell ringing in December. Ringers are needed every year. People were generous at Walgreens this past year. Kay thanked the volunteers. Kay handed out pamphlets for the upcoming Empowering Women to Lead seminar sponsored by the GFWC Nevis Women's Club. It will be held on September 16, 2022, at Northern Lights Casino in Walker. The cost is \$45, which includes breakfast, lunch and an afternoon snack. The keynote speaker is Ann Bancroft, polar explorer. The venue holds 300 people. Registration deadline is September 1<sup>st</sup>.

Due to absence, there was no report on water clarity. High water runoff in the spring affected water clarity, but it appears to be 7-8 feet now. Kellers now have a beach, thanks to Mother Nature during a recent storm.

The martins were late this year and were waiting for Glen to get their homes ready. There are 24 nesting pairs of martins.

Lake map updates will be made by Susan and distributed when complete. Randy and Brenda Fischbeck bought Weigelwood Resort.

Some marker buoys still need placement.

The Library Box is popular, and children's books are needed. There have been books donated from an estate sale.

The University of Minnesota has done a study on wake boats, with no conclusion yet. If someone is driving recklessly on the lake, contact the Sheriff. Otherwise, they have a right to be here, and motor size is increasing.

The AIS Inspector reports all is well, and people are courteous. Gravel gets put in every year at the landing.

A ladies get together was brought up by June Goetzke. Knob and Kettle was discussed, and they have music on Thursdays for happy hour. Debby will send out a notice for RSVP's.

The boat parage will be held on July 3rd at 1:00. Meet at the landing.

The gardens of Marilyn Horn will be showcased in the Garden Stroll sponsored by the CHI Auxiliary on July 9<sup>th</sup>. Mary Jane Keller's gardens were showcased last year.

Four incidents of illegal activity were reported in May. Glen will write a letter on behalf of the Lake Association to the Becker County Sheriff's office, asking for additional patrols. Motion approved by Dave Keller and seconded by Kay James.

Susan will be working on the signs on the lake. She suggested perhaps Sam Lester would be willing to step in as a Director.

Door prizes were drawn for.

In Joanna's absence, Dave Keller gave an update on Brookside Resort. They are very busy this year and will host a food truck again. Their new building has been completed with two apartments for staff and a common room upstairs. Downstairs there is laundry and a zoom room.

Some area lakes such as Leech Lake and Winnibigoshish are infested with invasive species.

Thanks were given to the Officers, and the business meeting was adjourned with a motion by Mary Jane Keller and seconded by Kay James.

Dinner was served.

Respectfully submitted by Debby Facey, Secretary.